
 

 
 

 

 

Former Stoller Chemical Company Site 
SC DHEC vs. Atlantic Steel Ind. Inc., et al;  

US District Court #6:04-23349-13  

& Consolidated Cases 

 

Notice of Intent to Settle and 

Opportunity for Public Comment 

 

The SC Department of Health and Environmental Control (DHEC) has reached a settlement agreement (Agreement) 

related to the former Stoller Chemical Site (Site) located at 7747 Highway 17 South, Jericho, SC.   The Agreement 

relates to the recovery of a portion of DHEC’s costs of response for the release and threatened release of hazardous 

substances, pollutants, or contaminants at the Site.  The Agreement provides for the release of SJWG from further 

liability to DHEC and contribution claims.   

 

The proposed Agreement and other documents of interest may be viewed at DHEC’s website:  www.scdhec.gov/ 

environment/lwm/public_notice.asp.  Copies of the Agreement may also be obtained by providing a written 

Freedom of Information request to:  Mr. Jody Hamm, SCDHEC-FOI, 2600 Bull Street, Columbia, SC  29201.   The 

Agreement is subject to a 30-day comment period.  Any comments to the Agreement must be submitted in writing, 

postmarked no later than May 25, 2009, and addressed to:  Jacquelyn S. Dickman, Esquire, SCDHEC-Legal, 2600 

Bull Street, Columbia, SC  29201.   

 

The Agreement between the parties was reached pursuant to the Comprehensive Environmental Response, 

Compensation and Liability Act (CERCLA), 42 U.S.C. §§ 9613 and 9622 and the SC Hazardous Waste 

Management Act (HWMA), S.C. Code Ann. § 44-56-200, et seq. (as amended).   

 

 


